
Headlines
Dear Parents and Carers

We have had a very busy week at Roundwood

Park School. It was really good to talk to Year

9 parents at the options evening and great to

hear our subject leaders talking with such

passion about their subjects. I am sure the

students are going to make good choices

about what they want to do next year. I also

enjoyed having the opportunity to talk to Year

9 parents about how wonderful a year group

they are and how well they are doing as a

group. We look forward to seeing you again

at the parents’ evening on the first Thursday

after half term.

Thank you to all of our alumni and other

representatives of different careers who gave

so much of their time to our Year 10 students

yesterday morning. This was much

appreciated, as was their enthusiasm. It

helped the students enormously in

understanding where they are going with their

career choices and what they may wish to do

in the future.
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Recently we have had one or two justified

complaints from neighbours about

inconsiderate parking outside school and, in

one case, damage to a car’s wing mirror. We

do not know whether this was a parent from

our school but we would ask that you are

considerate to neighbours with your driving

and parking at all times as we do not want to

damage our positive relationship with them.

Congratulations to our trampoline squad

who swept the board at the recent schools’

zonal championships in Chesterfield. They

now go on to the national finals in Belfast

and we hope they will come back with more

silverware. It is really important to me that

the squad conducted themselves so positively

as well as the fact that they competed so well.

Have a good half term break.

Alan Henshall

Headteacher

http://www.roundwoodpark.co.uk/
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https://www.uniformeasy.com/rpcp


Year 12 Degree 

Apprenticeship 

Information Evening

Residential Trips

Y8 MFL Paris 2018:

Interim Payment: £125 OVERDUE

Interim Payment 2:£130 OVERDUE

Y8 MFL Rhineland 2018:

Interim Payment: £125 OVERDUE

Interim Payment 2:£120 OVERDUE

Netball Tour 2018:

Balance Payment: £85 18 February

Y12 Preston Montford Biology Trip 

2018:

Deposit: £150 6 March 

Y12 Liverpool Geography Trip 2018:

Deposit: £110 9 February

Y10 South Wales 2018:

Interim Payment: £130 26 February

Jeannine Blight, Residential Trip Coordinator

Trip Payments

Wednesday 21 February, 6.30pm

Roundwood Park School Hall

Parents and carers of Year 12 students are

invited to attend a Degree Apprenticeship

Information Evening which the Careers

Department are hosting on 21 February.

The evening is an opportunity to learn more

about degree apprenticeships and to hear

from representatives from the following key

organisations:

Inspiring the Future 

University of Hertfordshire

Vauxhall

Ocado

Uptree (Career Networking organisation)

If you would like to attend, please email

n.vallance@roundwoodpark.co.uk

by Monday 19 February, stating the name of

the Year 12 student and how many seats you

require.

Susan Smith

Careers Co-ordinator

Absence Line

When you call in for absence, please use our 

dedicated 24 hour absence line:

01582 714049 or e-mail us at 

absence@roundwoodpark.co.uk

A reminder that further information can be found on our website:

Daily Bulletin; Latest News; Copies of  Letters Home; PE News

or by following our twitter page:

Roundwood Park School Twitter 

Year 9 Parent 
Consultation Evening

Year 9 Parent Consultation will take place

on Thursday 22 February from 4.30 pm

until 7.30 pm.

mailto:n.vallance@roundwoodpark.co.uk
mailto:absence@roundwoodpark.co.uk
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/daily-bulletin/
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/general-news/
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/letters-home/
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/pe-news/
https://twitter.com/Roundwood_Park?ref_src=twsrc^tfw&ref_url=https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/policies/


2018 Herts Secondary 
Schools’ Inter-District 

Swimming Championships

Safer Internet Day 2018 
Tuesday 6 February

Thank you to everyone for your support on

Safer Internet Day 2018. We have also run

a series of assemblies and presentations for

students this week.

Dean Inns

Network Manager

The entry form (attached to this newsletter)

is now available for the up and coming Herts

Secondary School Inter-District Swimming

Championships to be held on Friday 9

March.

All entries need to be submitted by Monday

12 February to ensure consideration for the

team.

Miss Way

PE Department

Well done to all the students who took part in

Languary. During the month of January (or

‘Languary’ as we re-named it), lots of students

completed language and cultural tasks

independently. There was some really

enthusiastic participation and fantastic effort.

We were particularly impressed by the

brilliant range of contributions such as:

French poems, Spanish cartoon strips,

German posters, letters and videos, including

an amazing video in German by Andreas.

Students were also challenged to teach their

parents some key phrases, find cultural

artefacts and watch films in a foreign

language, as well as many other activities.

All students who handed in their ‘Languary

Menu cards’ will receive a distinction in

recognition of their excellent effort, and we

are pleased to award Clara G and Andreas top

prizes of Amazon vouchers.

There are lots of activities coming up in MFL,

including:

• German exchange – our students will be

visiting their partners in Alzey next month

• French exchange – we will welcome our

French visitors for the second leg of the

exchange on 19 March

• KS4/5 French Film club on the last

Thursday of each month

• French club – most Thursdays at lunchtime

in ML1

• Year 8 Rhineland Trip and Paris Trip in

the summer

• An extensive programme of learning

enhancement opportunities for GCSE

French, German and Spanish and A Level

French and German.

PLUS… keep an eye out for Languages Week

later in the year, as well as activities organised

by our brilliant language leaders.

Mrs Phillips

MFL Department

MFL News:
‘Languary’



Zonal Champions!
5 teams to go to National Finals in Belfast 
following successful competition at Zonals

On 20th January the RPS trampoline squad took 5 teams and individuals to Chesterfield

to represent the East Region in the Schools Zonal competition. Due to the early start we

arrived the night before which gave us time to eat together and then settle into rooms

preparing ourselves for the big day ahead.

We arrived at the competition bright and early for an 8:30am start. The competition

spread across the day and lasted until 5pm; within that time we had many successes.

In the Under 13 boys we had 2 gymnasts. Due to snow at regionals they were unable to

make a team, however it was a massive achievement for Ellis and Hardy to get through to

zonals. Ellis had an amazing outcome, placing 2nd, meaning he is going to National

Finals in March. Hardy had a great performance, however did not make it through.

The Under 13 girls team, Amy, Olivia, Ellen and Tia all gave great performances and

were crowned Zonal Champions coming 1st as a team and they too will compete at the

National Finals - well done girls! The under 15 girls team of Ellie, Bronwen, Katie and

Milly also came 1st as a team and were Zonal Champions with Ellie getting the highest

score in the whole squad. All the girls really deserved the excellent results.

After a fantastic performance from the Under 15 boys team, Tom, Noah and Alex also

took the top spot in the team competition. Alongside this, Tom came 1st and Noah 3rd

individually meaning that they are not only going through to Nationals as a team but

with two individuals within that team. This is a huge achievement for the boys.

In the afternoon after a long wait it was time for the under 19 Novice and Intermediate

girls teams to compete. The novice team - Naomi, Claire and Scarlett - performed two

rounds of good routines securing them as Zonal Champions and a place in the National

finals. As well, Naomi came 1st and Claire 2nd so they are also going to Nationals as

individuals. The Under 19 girls intermediate team - Izzy, Sarah, Ellie and Lucy -

performed amazing routines and won by a massive 20 points to become Zonal

Champions with Izzy coming 1st and Sarah 2nd individually. This is a fantastic

achievement as it means they have all made it to Nationals in March in Belfast.

Overall the RPS trampoline squad had the most successful Zonals ever, with all 5 teams

crowned Zonal Champions with many individuals going to National Finals which is

being held in Northern Ireland for the first time in 30 years. We are all very excited about

a trip on a plane and hope we can reproduce our success in Belfast. Naomi Dumpleton



Regional Champions

U13 – 1st U15 – 1st

U13 – 2nd
U15 – 1st

U19 Novice – 1st

U19 Intermediate – 1st



Alumni of  the Month: The Brothers Mackney

Owen & David Mackney
(1979 -86)

Both Owen and David went through the school, taking A Levels before

moving on to University. They were both sound academic students and

exceptional sportsmen. Playing hockey for Harpenden Hockey Club, the

brothers both went on to win international honours representing Wales.

Owen and David went to Loughborough University, gaining degrees in

Accountancy and Financial Management.

Owen went into assurance with PwC and worked his way up within the

company at various branches to his current position as South East

Assurance Leader at PwC in Uxbridge.

David worked for a number of companies, initially as an accountant, then

as a financial controller and ultimately as a Chief Financial. Currently he is

the CFO at Vernalis plc.





House Charity Weeks:

26 February Grey-Thompson

26 March Owens

HOUSE NEWS

House Totals:

GT 177 pts

Frank 175 pts

Scott 172 pts

Cadbury 169 pts

Wilberforce 168 pts

Mandela 144 pts

Owens 140 pts

Please follow our House twitter pages to keep updated with all  our 

weekly events: RPS_HouseSystem

House Basketball Results:

Year 7:

1st: Frank

2nd: Mandela

3rd: Cadbury 

4th: GT 

5th: Wilberforce 

6th: Scott 

7th: Owens

Year 10:

1st: Mandela 

2nd: Owens 

3rd: Wilberforce 

4th: Scott 

5th: GT 

6th: Frank 

7th: Cadbury 

https://twitter.com/RPS_HouseSystem


















PILATES
AT ROUNDWOOD PARK SCHOOL SPORT CENTRE 

SATURDAY 11.00 (1hr) 

• Experienced Instructor

• Small friendly class

• Suit beginner and intermediate 

• Improve mobility, flexibility, posture, core strength 
and muscle balance.  No impact

£50 for 4 lessons paid in advance
£15 for drop-in

Contact Antonella at: antonellamcm@ aol.com
Or text 07958157688
























